
 

      
 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P”  5   (2019) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 September 9, 2019 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  Altered Vehicles 
 
New legislation requires additional DMV attention to all altered vehicles. 
 
A vehicle has been “altered” if it has been stretched or widened to increase passenger 
capacity. 
 
DMV asks that law enforcement officers notify DMV when any altered vehicle is 
observed.  At a minimum, please provide the plate number.  If available, please provide 
a description of the vehicle (VIN, make, year, and a photo).  
 
This notification can be sent to DMV at LimoReport@dmv.ny.gov 
 
Please share this information with all road patrol enforcement.   Thank you. 
 

Mark J.F. Schroeder 
Commissioner 
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